
 



 

 

 





FORTHCOMING MEETINGS OF THE COUNCIL 

 
 

Unless stated otherwise, all meetings will be held at the Council’s Civic Offices and will 
start at 6.00 p.m. 

 
 
 

2014  

Environmental & Development Services Committee -

(Special Budget) 
Thursday, 9th January 2014 

Housing and Community Services Committee - (Special 

Budget) 
Tuesday, 14th January 2014 

Finance & Management Committee -( Special Budget) Thursday, 16th January 2014 

Planning Committee Tuesday, 21st January 2014 

Overview and Scrutiny Committee Wednesday, 22nd January 2014 

COUNCIL Thursday, 23rd January 2014 

Finance and Management Committee – (Special – NNDR) Monday, 27th January 2014 

Environmental & Development Services Committee Thursday, 30th January 2014 

Housing and Community Services Committee Tuesday, 11th February 2014 

Overview and Scrutiny Committee Wednesday, 12th February 2014 

Audit Sub Committee - (starts at 4.00 pm) Wednesday, 19th February 2014 

Finance and Management Committee Thursday, 20th February 2014 
COUNCIL Monday, 3rd March 2014 

  

Planning Committee Tuesday, 4th March 2014 

Environmental & Development Services Committee Thursday, 6th March 2014 

Housing and Community Services Committee Thursday, 13th March 2014 

Finance and Management Committee Thursday, 20th March 2014 

Planning Committee Tuesday, 25th March 2014 

Overview & Scrutiny Committee  Wednesday, 26th March 2014 

Audit Sub Committee - (starts at 4.00 pm) Wednesday, 2nd April 2014 

COUNCIL Thursday, 3rd April 2014 

  

Environmental & Development Services Committee Thursday, 10th April 2014 

Planning Committee Tuesday, 15th April 2014 

Housing and Community Services Committee Thursday, 17th April 2014 

Finance and Management Committee Thursday, 24th April 2014 

Planning Committee Tuesday, 13th May 2014 

Overview and Scrutiny Committee Wednesday, 14th May 2014 

ANNUAL COUNCIL Thursday, 22nd May 2014 

CIVIC COUNCIL Thursday, 29th May 2014 

 



 

AGENDA 
 
 

NORTH WEST SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD GROUP - AREA 2 
 

Monday 17th February 2014 at 6.15 pm 
at Ticknall Village Hall 

 
(Light refreshments will be served from 5.45 pm) 

 
 
 

1. Chair’s introduction, Apologies  
 
2. Minutes of last Meeting (to be agreed) and update on actions  

 
3. Safer Neighbourhoods Sergeant’s Overview /Priorities Update  

 
4. Partnership Update / Funding / New project ideas 

 
5. Local issues – open forum (20 minutes) 

 
6. Agreed Priorities 

 
7. Date of next meeting  

 
 
 
 Meeting close (7.15 pm)  



 

AREA 2 – MERCIA SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD GROUP 
 

Present Date of 
Meeting 

Venue 

Frank Hood (Chairman); Sgt Steve Todd, PC Chris Fearm, PCSO Lee 
Orme Cllr Ann Hood; Keith Overton; Sheila Dunnicliffe; G Varty; P 
Pearson; Tony Maddock; Cllr Peter Smith; Janet Maddock; Dave Forster; 
Doug Eastman; Charles Fellows; Cliff Warner; Cllr Rob Davison; Mrs J 
Griffiths; Steve Toone; Judy Shorthouse; Phil Smith; Fay Holloway; Roger 
Charles,  
 
Also in attendance: Chris Smith (SSDP)  

 
Tuesday  

22nd October 
2013 

at 6.15 pm 

 
Newton 
Solney 
 Village 

Hall 

 

1 Chair’s Introduction, Apologies Action 

 Frank Hood welcomed everyone to the meeting and introduced the panel.  Frank 
chaired the meeting in the absence of Cllr Martyn Ford. 
 
Apologies were received from Cllr Linda Chilton; Linda Pardner (SDDC); Cllr Michael 
Stanton; Cllr Martyn Ford; Inspector Nigel Lidsey; John Hawkins; Derek Lomas; Mrs 
Dahl-Cunningham; Barry Hanson; Cllr Shepherd; Cllr Chahal; Dave Parker; John 
Orme 
 

 

2 Minutes of last meeting (to be agreed) and update on actions  

 
 
2.1 

The minutes of the last meeting were agreed as a true record. 
 
Dog poisoning in Stenson Fields– vets confirmed they had one dog who had died 
but could not elaborate.  No further complaints to Police Wardens or Environmental 
Health 
 

 

3 Safer Neighbourhoods Sergeant’s Overview / Priorities Update  

 Sgt Todd gave a Police update on crime statistics.   
Total crime: year to-date is down 50 crimes, which equates to 21% reduction. 
During September there were 34 crimes, which was the same as in September last 
year. 
Violent crimes have reduced; sex offences show a slight increase; stealing has 
reduced by 51 crimes; other thefts have reduced by 10 crimes; stop thefts have 
increased by 2 crimes; vehicular crimes have reduced by 36 crimes. 
 

 Number plate operations have been carried out over the summer as number plates 
are frequently stolen.  The next operation will take place at The Green Dragon car 
park in Willington from 3 pm to 6 pm on 20th November. 

 Police have been targeting scrap metal collectors.  Electrically powered 
loudspeakers have been confiscated and Council Wardens have issued tickets for 
not having the correct Waste Transfer licence.  

 A property marking event took place on 11th October in Willington where items of 
value stored in sheds and garages were marked.  More operations are planned 
from May next year. 

 Drugs offences have reduced by 2 crimes. 

 Anti-social behaviour in September reduced by 3 calls to service, but year to-date 
there has been an increase of 10 calls. 

 Petrol station drive-offs have also increased.  Forecourt watch scheme is being 
promoted to two BP garages on the Ypass and Shell at Willington have also signed 
up.  They will receive signs and an advice pack. 

 



 Community Speedwatch in Willington – letters have started to go out and people 
from Birmingham and Stafford have been among those to receive these.  
Residents asked why it can’t be done on Twyford Road.  Sgt Todd explained that 
Community Speedwatch can only be carried out in 30mph zones. 

 
Update on priorities: - 

 ASB in Stenson – 10 calls received since the last meeting, only 6 were true ASB, 
ie: 2 were regarding parking and 1 was for harassment.  PCSO Orme has carried 
out regular patrols on his bike.   No calls have been received regarding nuisance 
bikes over the summer.   

 A Resident raised there was still evidence of drinking in Stenson Fields, where 
bags of alcohol containers had been collected.  Sgt Todd stated they will continue 
to patrol but need calls for service if and when it’s witnessed. 

 Mercia Marina – Police are looking to have a base at Mercia Marina to store bikes 
and equipment. 

 Sgt Todd promoted Derbyshire Alert, Immobilise.com and that the SNT team were 
now on Twitter. 

 Cllr Hood raised at the last meeting about two number plates had been found in a 
drain.  PCSO Orme stated it was reported as a crime in another area so our 
officers are not investigating it. 

 

4 Partnership update / funding / new project ideas  

  “Get safe on-line” initiative has been running this week.  Officers and SSDP staff 
have taken information into schools and it has been promoted via facebook and 
twitter. 

 National Personal Safety week has ran last week  in all four secondary schools 
with the PCSO’s and SSDP going into the schools and providing discussion on 
issues including personal safety, drugs, legal highs, and ASBO’s. 

 A number plate operation will take place at The Mease, Hilton on 29th October. 

 Youth Restorative Justice disposals are now being co-ordinated by the Youth 
Involvement officer and ASB officer and will involve more work in the community 
working in parks and with CVS 

 No funding applications have been received as yet.   

 A resident stated there may be an application coming in for the Willington Festival. 
 

 

5 Local issues – open forum (20 minutes)  

  Cllr Smith raised about quad bikes on Repton Bottoms bridle paths.  Two small 
children were out on the bikes with an adult on Sunday.  PC Fearn wasn’t aware 
but will speak with the gate keeper. 

 Resident complained about a Police car going through Repton at 2 am with lights 
flashing and sirens on.  Sgt Todd explained that if it’s an emergency call out the 
officer will have been trained to have blues and twos on, even if it’s an emergency 
call in a built-up area. 

 Resident raised about HGV’s being on roads they shouldn’t be on around Bretby. 
Sgt Todd stated they need to report them to DCC Trading Standards.  They have a 
website with details of the restrictions.  DCC will write to companies if registration 
plates are reported.  DCC can issue larger fines than Police. 

 PC Fearn mentioned the lorry which recently got stuck under Willington bridge. The 
company will receive an £8,000 fine. 

 Resident stated he had received a Derbyshire Alert with crime advice from Police 
stating cars should be parked under a street light even though DCC are turning 
some street lights off.  PC Fearn stated that if they are areas of crime or areas 
having ASB issues then the Police can ask DCC to turn them back on. 

 
 

 

6 Agreed priorities  

  Sgt Todd suggested speeding on Twyford Road and zig-zag enforcement issues. 

 School parking at Findern was raised. 

 Cllr Smith asked for a speed trap in Willington at peak times. 

 



 Cllr Davison asked if they could still do late night patrols in Stenson near the pub 
and Irvine Close, together with a visual presence on Pilgrims Way to prevent 
speeding. 

 
Agreed Priorities were: 

 Parking on the zig-zags on Castle Way and speeding on Twyford Road, both in 
Willington. 

 It was agreed that speeding on Pilgrims Way, Stenson Fields would be 
investigated. 

 



SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD – MERCIA AREA 2 - Useful Contacts 
 
Safer Neighbourhood Officer 
Phil Marriott    01283 595787 phil.marriott@south-derbys.gov.uk 

 
Chair of Safer Neighbourhood Group 
Cllr Martyn Ford   01283 701627 martyn.ford@south-derbys.gov.uk  
 
Vice Chair of Safer Neighbourhood Group 
Frank Hood 
 
District Council 
South Derbyshire District Council   01283 221000 www.south-derbys.gov.uk 
Clean Team      0800 587 2349 
ASB Hotline      01283 595795 
 
District Councillors 
Cllr Martyn Ford (Willington & Findern)  01283 701627   martyn.ford@south-derbys.gov.uk  
Cllr Ann Hood    (Willington & Findern)  01332 516170   ann.hood@south-derbys.gov.uk  
Cllr Michael Stanton   (Repton)      01332 862044  michael.Stanton@south-derbys.gov.uk  
Cllr Peter Smith (Repton)      07894 338129 peter.smith@south-derbys.gov.uk  
Cllr David Shepherd (Stenson)     01332 864788 david.shepherd@south-derbys.gov.uk  
Cllr Manjit Chahal (Stenson)     01332 600668 manjit.chahal@south-derbys.gov.uk  

 
County Councillor 
Cllr Martyn Ford   (Repton, Willington & Findern) 01283 701627 martyn.ford@derbyshire.gov.uk  
Cllr Rob Davison  (Stenson Fields) 07969 144574  rob.davison@derbyshire.gov.uk  
Linda Chilton     (Ticknall & Bretby) 01332 695112  linda.chilton@derbyshire.gov.uk  
 
County Council parking enforcement parking@derbyshire.gov.uk  
 
Safer Neighbourhood Wardens 
Gareth Evans, Stephen Yates, Darren Andre  01283 221000 
 
Police                     south.neighbourhoods@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk  
Inspector Nigel Lidsey     
Sgt Steve Todd      
PCSO Karen Coldicott   Karen.coldicott.4613@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk   
PCSO Claire North    Claire.north.4553@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk 
 
 
Non – Emergency: 101 
Crimestoppers: 0800 555 111 
Emergency:  999 
Website:  www.derbyshire.police.uk  
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SOUTH DERBYSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL 
 

 

 

SOUTH DERBYSHIRE 
AREA FORUM 

REPTON  
 

 

 

(Covering Bretby, Calke, Findern, Foremark, Ingleby, Milton, Newton Solney, Repton, 
Smisby, Stenson Fields, Ticknall, Twyford & Stenson and Willington). 

 
 
 

 

Meeting to be held at: 
Ticknall Village Hall 

Ticknall 
DE73 7JW 

 
on Monday 17th February 2014  

at 7.30 p.m. 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
Members: 
 
District Councillors: Councillor Smith (Chairman) and Councillors Chahal, Ford, Mrs. 

Hood, Shepherd (Vice Chairman) and Stanton. 
 
 
County Councillors:  Councillors Chilton, Davison and Ford. 

 
 

 

South Derbyshire District Council, Civic Offices, Civic Way, Swadlincote, Derbyshire DE11 0AH 
Minicom: (01283) 228149, DX 23912 Swadlincote. 

 



AGENDA 
 
 
 

      
1. Apologies for absence. 
 
2. Declarations of Interest. 
 
3.   Chairman's Announcements. 
 
4.   To note the Minutes of the Meeting held on 22nd Oct 2013  
 (copy attached). 
 
5.   Report back on issues raised at the last Meeting. 
 
6.    Public questions on issues raised by residents. 
  
7. County Council issues.  
 
8. District Council issues. 

  Budget 2014-15 
 
9. Date of Next Meeting. 
 
 



NOTES OF INFORMAL MEETING 

 
REPTON 

 
22nd October 2013 

 
PRESENT:- 

 
 District Council Representatives 
   
 Councillor Smith (Chairman); S Batchelor (Director of Community & 

Planning) and C Smith (Safer Communities Manager) 
  
 Derbyshire County Council Representatives 
 County Councillor Davison 
 

P Jameson (Forum Liaison Officer). 
  

 Parish Council/Meeting Representatives 
  

K Overton (Willington Parish Council); D Forster and J Shorthouse 
(Newton Solney Parish Council); C Fellows (Stenson Fields Parish 
Council) 
 
Members of the Public 
S Toone; P Pearson; G Varty  

   
1. APOLOGIES 
 

Apologies for absence from the Meeting were received from Councillors 
Stanton; Ford; Shepherd; Chahal; Mrs Hood and Mrs Chilton; J Orme; L 
Nash (Findern Parish Council) 

 
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 
 None 
 
3. CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENTS  
 

The Chairman announced the Council are moving to ‘paperlite’. As part of 
this Councillors will now have ipads rather than paper copies of minutes for 
all council meetings. This results in a saving of £20k per year. 
 
Draft Local Plan Part 1 – Consultation event at Stenson Primary School on 
24th October from 4 – 7pm. The event will detail Housing and employment 
provision required across the District up to 2028. 
 
Neighbourhood Plans - Workshop to be held on Tuesday 12th November in 
the Chamber at SDDC from 5.30 pm for a 6 pm start.  Only 25 spaces 
available – booking essential by emailing Helen.frazer@south-

mailto:Helen.frazer@south-derbys.gov.uk


derbys.gov.uk. Cllr Shepherd and Repton Parish Council are already 
booked on. 
 
Garden tree giveaway.  Residents can register at www.south-derbys.gov.uk 
from 27th September to 31st October for free trees. 
 
There has been positive feedback received on the new recycling bins 
issued by SDDC.  Some of the positive feedback has come from people 
who were originally sceptical about the scheme. 
 
Resident asked about the recycling paper bin and Salvation Army bin at 
Willington as proceeds from it support the local Scouts.  The Chairman 
confirmed there were no plans to get rid of them.  Resident also raised that 
commercial companies also use the Willington recycling bins. 
 
Resident asked about tetra packs and whether there were plans to recycle 
them.  The Chairman confirmed he didn’t think there were existing plans to 
recycle them as it is too costly. 
 
A Councillor stated that SDDC deserve praise for the recycling scheme. 
 
Internet/broadband – DCC have commitment from BT that more than 95% 
of homes and businesses will have superfast broadband by 2016. The 
project aims to ensure all remaining premises will also see uplifts in speed 
and deliver a minimum of 2mbps to almost all homes and businesses.   

  
4. MINUTES  

 
 The Minutes of the Repton Area Forum held on 3rd July 2013, were noted.   
 
 Item of accuracy – C Fellows incorrectly noted as Foston & Scropton Parish 

Council. 
 
5. REPORT BACK ON ISSUES RAISED AT THE LAST MEETING 
 

The Chairman handed over to the Forum Liaison Officer to report back on 
those items raised at the last Meeting.  
 
In regard to the flooding in wet weather and possible signage at Anchor 
Church Ingleby - SDDC have agreed to pay for new signage. 
  
Drainage in Bretby Lane – Work to be carried out in the near future to 
increase drainage capacity.  Forum Liaison Officer has asked to be kept up 
to date with progress. 
 
Resident asked if Severn Trent were contributing to the cost as they caused 
the problem.  Forum Liaison Officer was not aware but suspected not. 
 
Regarding Speed Limit on Stenson Road -Resident raised that the criteria 
has already kicked in to change to 30 mph.  Forum Liaison Officer said they 

mailto:Helen.frazer@south-derbys.gov.uk
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would review it once development is complete.  Cllr Davison was keen for it 
to stay at 40 mph as if it went down to 30 mph it would encourage motorists 
to use Pilgrims Way as a rat run. 
 
In regard to the Road works at the Junction of Pilgrims Way and Stenson 
Road a Councillor asked why Virgin Media did the street work without DCC 
permission and asked if any sanctions could be put on to Virgin Media.  
 
In regard to the Part time lighting scheme, It was confirmed that no changes 
have been made to the street lighting arrangements in Willington as of yet.  
However, Willington is in the programme for this financial year (2013/14); 
the village is yet to be surveyed and DCC have not prepared any proposals 
but it should be out to public consultation before April 2014.   
 
Resident asked about putting in low energy lighting instead of taking out 
lights.  Forum Liaison Officer said it was a good idea but too costly, 
whereas the current scheme will save £400,000 per year and was more 
financially viable. 
 

6. PUBLIC QUESTIONS ON ISSUES RAISED BY RESIDENTS. 
 
 Resident asked for an update on the Willington riverbank footpath. The 

Forum Liaison Officer  informed the forum that DCC has submitted the 
case/documents to the Planning Inspectorate but the DCC Legal Team had 
not yet been informed of a date for a public inquiry. 

 Forum Liason Officer to update at next meeting  
 
7. COUNTY COUNCIL ISSUES 
 
 The Forum Liaison Officer informed the Willington residents of DCC funding 

for a zebra crossing at Repton Road, Willington (outside new health centre) 
 
8. DISTRICT COUNCIL ISSUES 
  

The Village Games scheme has received funding and been extended for 3 
years.  New officer is Lee English who will continue the good work of 
developing new activities in South Derbys villages. 

 
9. DATE OF NEXT MEETING 

 
The date of the next Meeting would be confirmed in due course. 

 
P SMITH 

 
 
 

CHAIRMAN 
 

 
The Meeting terminated at 8:15 pm 



AGENDA ITEM NO. 5 

 

 

SOUTH DERBYSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL 

 
REPTON AREA FORUM 

 
 

17th February 2014 

 

 
REPORT BACK ON ISSUES RAISED AT THE LAST MEETING 

 
At the last Repton Area Forum held on 22nd October 2013, at Newton Solney Village 
Hall the following issues were raised;   
 

 

1. ANCHOR CHURCH, INGLEBY – REQUEST FOR SIGNAGE 
 

SDDC have offered funding for the signs and it has been agreed that signage 
would be provided. DCC Rights of Way Team have advised that two bespoke 
signs have been ordered and we are currently awaiting delivery.  Once they 
arrive our Countryside Rangers will arrange installation. 
 

2. BRETBY LANE, BRETBY – DRAINAGE ISSUES 
 

DCC preparing a scheme to increase drainage capacity.  The scheme is being 
funded entirely by the County Council. 
 
 

3. WILLINGTON  PART NIGHT LIGHTING 
 

I can confirm that Willington is in the part night lighting programme for this 
financial year (2013/14).  However, we have not yet surveyed the village or 
prepared any proposals but it should be out to public consultation before April 
next year. 
 
In regard to this forum area, Newton Solney and Stenson Fields are also 
included in this year’s programme and still to be surveyed, etc. 
 
The part night lighting programme is being rolled out countywide over a 3-4 year 
period.  I would just like to stress that the process is very labour intensive – due 
to the need to risk assess and carry out consultation within each parish – and 
we have very limited resources.  Currently we only have one full-time street 
lighting officer dedicated to the project. 
 
Part night lighting was considered the most cost effective option available to us. 
 
 



4. RIVERBANK FOOTPATH AT WILLINGTON 

 
I spoke with a member of our Legal Service department and am advised that 
documentation has now been submitted to the Planning Inspectorate at Bristol 
for an independent decision to be made on the case.  We have not been 
advised of a date regarding any potential Public Enquiry. 
 
P. Jameson 
Forum Liaison Officer 
Derbyshire County Council 
Paul.Jameson@Derbyshire.gov.uk 
01629 580000  
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